
last year. The convention center will be comprised of a 43,700 square feet adjoining 
a 150 bed Hilton Garden Inn. The developer will lease, maintain, staff and operate 

the convention center facility with a 10 years lease, profits and losses are to be shared 
equally between the City and the developer. The final agreements between the City 
and BC Lynd have been signed. The bonds have been sold and funding through our 
Community Improvement Corporation, tax increment finance zones and hotel/motel 

taxes has all been approved. None of these revenue sources take from general 
revenue funds used for operations like public safety and streets. 

More importantly, this convention center will allow us to take advantage of our 
central location to bring meetings, events and regional conventions to our centralized 
location in the heart of the Valley. This will be the only convention center in the 
Valley with a hotel that is actually connected to the convention facility and it will 

make it easier for participants to have access and utilize the facility. 

17.	 UTRGV and The School of Medicines' Partnership with Harlingen is 
critical to our future. 

Our City's partnership with the University of Texas Rio Grande Valley and 
the School of Medicine has never been more important than it is today. Harlingen's 
41 acre campus is no longer part of San Antonio's Medical School, it is officially 
now part of the University of Texas--Rio Grande Valley, School of Medicine. For 
more than 15 years it has been called "The RAHC" and is now UTRGV's "Academic 

and Research Facility". The UTRGV School of Medicine welcomed its second 
cohort of 42 medical residents at the Harlingen Academic and Research building on 
June 24, 2016. One of these residents is Dr. Liezet Cepeda, a Harlingen native who 
graduated from the Chicago College of Medicine and said she has always had the 
dream of coming back and serving her community. These residents' white coat 
ceremony was followed by the first white coat ceremony for first year medical 
students at UTRGV School of Medicine with that ceremony taking place in 
Edinburg. Harlingen's campus remains an important part of our medical school 
focusing on third and fourth year student and residency programs and we remain 
committed to this important partnership with UTRGV and the School of Medicine. 

A week ago, this is where this section of the speech on UTRGV stopped. 
But this morning, we got some new material and more to tell you about the School 
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of Medicine. At 10 a.m. this morning, at the UT-RGV Clinical Education Building 
on Treasure Hills Blvd, President Guy Bailey announced the largest gift yet to the 

UTRGV School of Medicine--$15 million from the Valley Baptist Legacy 
Foundation to create the new UTRGV Institute for Neurosciences. The Institute, 

which will be housed in Harlingen, catalyzes multidisciplinary research, integrated 
clinical services, educational programs, community outreach and engagement with 
hospital partners in the areas of minelbrain health, behavior and prevention. Dr. 
Bailey announced that the gift will be matched in significance with university 
funds for state of the art equipment and personnel. He said, "This is another 
historic day for UTRGV ... [one] that will impact the Valley and beyond." 

The Institute will focus on: 

--Education: integrating primary care behavioral health in internal medicine, 
developing medical student clerkships in psychiatry and neurology and will 
develop research and clinical fellowship in subspecialties 

--It will include multidisciplinary research and service lines for specific 

populations 

--And it will include health and prevention programs for psychotic disorders, 
and implement behavioral health in internal medicine in internal medicine and 
other primary care clinics 

I am overwhelmed by the vision of the UTRGV leadership and that of the 
Staff and Board at the Valley Baptist Legacy Foundation. The Institute for 

Neurosciences will change the landscape for how we diagnose and treat mind and 
brain disorders. We thank and congratulate all those who have brought this dream 
to the beginning of reality. Thank you. 

18. Closing. 

We had a good year last year! And 2017 is starting off to be a fantastic year 
for the City of Harlingen. I predict that we'll be making more important 
announcements for growth and progress as the year goes on. So stay tuned. 

Certainly, all these positive milestones cannot be accomplished without the 
great partners and the partnerships we've talked about here this afternoon. And 
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certainly, I would not be here today giving my loth Annual State of the City Address 

if were not for my great partner, my wonderful wife Anita. Thank you. 

We cannot do things alone. Not as individuals, not as organizations, not as 
Cities. We have to work together. With our Citizens. With our volunteer Boards. 

With our businesses and non-profit organizations. And with the other cities and 
towns, our County and our Region. Together, we have and can continue to 
accomplish a great deal. Thank you to all of you for what you do to make Harlingen 
the fantastic City it is. God Bless you. God Bless our Great State of Texas and our 

United States. And God Bless our great City of Harlingen. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chris Boswell, Mayor 

City of Harlingen 
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